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Get to know more about Beth and her son Vance 
and hear more of their story on our website.

Beth and Vance
Warren Village Residents

Advocate. Determined. Mother.
A RESIDENT’S STORY

At Warren Village, 
I have support within 
my own community. 
I’ve learned how to 

set goals and how to 
fill in the space 

between writing them 
down and actually 

accomplishing them. 
It’s very empowering.
Living here is like a 

second chance. 
Warren Village gives 

us a life and a 
purpose, and we 
can actually get 

somewhere. 
It’s just nice to 

live and to feel safe.

“

”
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Dear Friends and Supporters,

As we reflect on the past year, it is with pride and gratitude that I present the 
2023-2024 Impact Report for Warren Village. This year has been one of signif-
icant progress and profound impact, thanks to our innovative two-generation 
(2Gen) approach, which provides comprehensive support that empowers 
both parents and their children to achieve lasting independence.

Over the past year, we have seen remarkable outcomes. Our programming includes educational 
opportunities, career development, and 5-Star rated early childhood education. Parents have ac-
cessed resources that enhance employability and increase earning potential. Through high-quality 
early childhood education, after-school programs, and enrichment activities, we are laying a strong 
foundation for future success for our children. 

As we look ahead to the coming year, we are excited to expand our model to a new campus, Warren 
Village at Alameda, where our 2Gen approach will continue to provide targeted interventions and 
supports for parents and children. 

Thank you for being part of the Warren Village family. Your generosity and belief in our mission are 
driving forces behind our achievements. Together, we transform lives and create lasting change.

With heartfelt gratitude,

Ethan Hemming, President & CEO

Where Families Flourish
WARREN VILLAGE

2

Warren Village is a Colorado nonprofit serving unhoused, low-income, single-par-
ent families in Denver. We provide families with the space and resources to achieve 
economic mobility and well-being. Warren Village utilizes a 2Gen approach to 
support parents and their children through adult enrichment classes, a high-qual-
ity Early Learning Center, education and career support, and resource navigation. 
Warren Village currently serves families at three locations: the Gilpin Campus; Ivy 
Crossing Apartments, a satellite location in partnership with FCP/BMC Invest-

ments that provides resources to residents; and First Step, a residential communal living space for 
teen mothers and their children working toward their high school diploma or GED. In Fall 2024, our 
third campus - the Alameda Campus - will open. 

from Our President & CEO
A MESSAGE



The Gilpin Campus
OUTCOMES AND ACCOMPLISHMENTS
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OUTCOMES AND ACCOMPLISHMENTS

First Step

Ivy Crossing
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Empowered Alumni
SUPPORTING

Get to know more about LiShanna  and 
hear more of her story on our website.

LiShanna Langley
Alumna and Current Early Learning Center Assistant Director

I was about 22 years old when I 
found out about Warren Village. I 
definitely needed the housing, but 
better yet, I needed a better life for 
my kiddos. Warren Village had the 
resources. I had the opportunity to 
go to school. I had someone to talk 

to, my Family Advocate. 

I’ve seen a lot here. I started as 
an Administrative Assistant in the 

Early Learning Center, and that 
was the beginning of my 23 years 
now working at Warren Village. 
Now I am an Assistant Director.

“

”

In addition to helping current residents, the 
Family Services team at Warren Village has 
continued to grow its Alumni Program to 
support residents as they transition to other 
housing in the community and in the years 
long after they exit the program. By providing 
long-term and ongoing services to alumni, 
Warren Village can ensure families thrive.

ALUMNI SUPPORT



the Next Generation
EDUCATING
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EARLY LEARNING CENTER EARNS 5-STAR COLORADO SHINES RATING
The Early Learning Center (ELC) continued to excel 
this year, and was awarded a distinguished Colorado 
Shines 5-Star rating. The Colorado Shines rating sys-
tem monitors, supports, and evaluates various aspects 
of an early learning program, including program admin-
istration, staff qualifications, family partnerships, and 
learning environments. The prestigious 5-Star rating 
signifies the highest level of quality in early childhood 
education and care at the ELC and reflects Warren 
Village’s commitment to providing an enriching and 
developmentally appropriate environment for young 
learners.

MY TEACHING STRATEGIES GOLD SCORES FOR EARLY LEARNING CENTER STUDENTS

•Fall     •Winter     •Spring

Goal: 
85%

My Teaching Strategies GOLD is an inclusive assessment tool that enables teachers to assess de-
velopment in children from birth to kindergarten. These are the scores across six areas of develop-
ment for all children in the Warren Village Early Learning Center.



As part of Warren Village diversity, equity, and 
inclusion (DEI) efforts, all staff participated in 
an intercultural learning assessment and de-
velopment program to enhance their intercul-
tural competency. Following the assessment, 
Diversity and Inclusion Manager Lyncy Yang, 
met with staff individually to go over results and 

think about next steps. The organization itself also completed an 
equity audit with an outside equity organization, AWA by Beloved.

DIVERSITY, EQUITY, AND INCLUSION VOLUNTEER PROGRAMS

a Powerful Community
CULTIVATING

Jasmine, Jordyn, and Carmyn
Residents, 2015-2017

Get to know more about Jasmine and 
her daughters  on our website.

When I moved to 
Warren Village, all 
three of us had to 

learn each other and 
build a relationship. 
Being here, it really 
changed a lot for us. 

Some people think 
this is just a building, 
transitional housing, 
but it’s so much more 

than that. This was 
my stepping stone, 

and from there, 
I’ve been truly blessed.

“

”
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for the Future
BUILDING

On August 30, 2023, Warren Village reached 
a significant milestone toward its goal of 
serving 89 additional families as the commu-
nity broke ground on the new Alameda Cam-
pus to celebrate the beginning of construc-
tion on this community-centered housing 
complex.

"We embark on an extraordinary journey with 
the groundbreaking of Warren Village at Al-
ameda. This expansion underscores our un-

wavering commitment to promote community advancement through accessible housing solutions," 
said Ethan Hemming, President & CEO of Warren Village. "Through this new facility, we will continue 
to empower families and cultivate an environment where their potential can flourish."

Warren Village at Alameda is set to redefine the affordable housing landscape in Denver, offering 89 
apartment homes comprising a mix of one-, two-, and three-bedroom units, an early learning center, 
community space, and adult education services. The development aims to provide a secure and sup-
portive living environment for families experiencing housing instability with a focus on single parents 
while fostering a path toward economic and personal independence. 

Looking forward, Warren Village will serve 85% more families and increase its staff by nearly 40% to 
support residents at Alameda. Hiring began with Vice President of Supportive Services, Karen Fox 
Elwell, in November 2023 and Director of Supportive Services at Alameda, Andrea Chapman, in April 
2024, and will continue through 2024. Construction is anticipated to finish in late Fall 2024.

BREAKING GROUND AT THE ALAMEDA CAMPUS

2023-2024 FINANCIAL INFORMATION
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Ana, Mekhi, Vintage, and Meadow
Residents, 2020-present

Space for Growth
CREATING

“If I wasn’t at Warren Village, there’s no way I could go to school full time and get 
my vet tech certification, Associate’s and Bachelor’s degrees. I’d have to work, 
and it’s too hard to try to juggle kids, school, and work. Here, I’m not alone. I’m 
surrounded by women like me who are trying to accomplish the same thing for 
their children and themselves.  
 
I would like to work in animal rescue. I want to make good money, buy a house, 
and be able to take my kids to Disney World. I told my kids the night we moved 
in here, all of us on an air mattress, that I was going to get them a house, and 
I’m very close. That is my dream for them. I don’t want them to worry. I want to 
break generational curses.”

I am a single mom of 
three kids. But I need 
to be more for them. 
And I did that. I’m 

still a mom at the end 
of the day, but now I 
have different titles 

like vet tech and 
college graduate. 

“

”
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Joel Rosenstein, Chair
Bridge Jumper, LLC

Jessica Perrill, Vice-Chair
United States Center for SafeSport

Julie Davis, Treasurer
BMO

Shalyn Kettering, Secretary
Colorado Attorney General’s Office

Rob Biddle
United Airlines, Denver

Kenneth Bolser
AAA Colorado

Craig Brown
Investment Professional

Sharon Butler
Community Member

Kyle Craig
Outlook Consulting, Inc.

Victor Davis
Fidelity Investments

Jessica de Gortari
Deloitte Tax LLP

Peter Dellgren
Dietrich Partners

Marcus Divita
Concord Energy LLC

Stefannie Emerson
Intermountain

Gina Carbone Fenton
Public Affairs Professional

Sarah Jackson
CBIZ Seff

Tasha L. Jones
LV Jones Consulting

Reba Jones
Saunders Construction

Carla Ladd
IIMS, LLC

Cristen Lawton
KPMG LLP

Nicole Marquez 
Huntington Bank

Gloria Neal
GloKnows

Rachel Nixon
IMA

Diane Padalino
Merrill Private Wealth 

Management

Kate Sansing
AAA Colorado

Ebony Santucci
City and County of Denver, 

Department of Housing Stability

John Shellenberger
Johns Manville

Laneeta Sowell-Pruitt
US Bank

Kristin Sullivan
Foster Graham Milstein & Calisher

Caroline Turner
DifferenceWORKS, LLC

Michael Walters
KeyBank

Angela Williams
CoBank

Madeline Williams
Mile High United Way

Jordan Yarmon
US Bank

BOARD OF TRUSTEES (April 1, 2023-March 31, 2024)

The generosity and dedication of our supporters enables us to support our residents as they work to 
achieve economic and personal independence. We are honored to recognize financial and in-kind 
contributions by individuals, foundations, corporations, and community partners for April 1, 2023 to 
March 31, 2024 on our website at warrenvillage.org/financials.

Our Donors, Foundations, and Partners
RECOGNIZING
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